

## Lincoln Elementary School "Home of the Little Devils" Board Report for April 27, 2016

- ❖ LES students have currently read a total of 16,472 AR books compared to last year's total of 10,797 books. Creating a culture where there is a love for reading continues to be a major point of emphasis at LES. AR Incentives will continue to occur for students earning 25, 50, 75, 100, 150, and 200 respective points for the year. There are also currently 30 students who have earned their Math Facts in a Flash t-shirts this year.
- ❖ There were 46 total students in grades 4-6 who earned Honor Roll/Super Honor Roll Honors for the 3<sup>rd</sup> quarter of school. These students were able to attend the Honor Roll Lunch on 4/14 and enjoy their restaurant of choice.
- ❖ "Students of the Month" (grades 4-6) for March and April will enjoy pizza with the principals on Friday, 5/13 at Buona Vita. "Stars of the Month" (grades K-3) for March and April will enjoy pancakes with the principals from McDonald's on Friday, 5/13 also.
- ❖ The LES Drama Devils have been working hard to prepare for this year's performance of *The Big Bad Musical*. They will perform the school play for the entire school on 4/22 at 1:30pm. The play will also be perform to the general public on 4/22-23 at 7pm.
- ❖ Students in grades K-6 are completing the final round of MAP testing on 4/12-4/28. Lincoln had 45% of the total students in grades K-6 score at or above grade in math and 44% score at or above grade level in reading during the winter testing window. The goal for the school is to have 50% of our total students score at or above grade level in reading and math on the spring MAP tests.
- ❖ The Preschool Jamboree and Kindergarten Kickoff events were huge successes at LES on 4/13 and 4/21. These events offered parents and students the opportunities to meet their teachers for the upcoming school year while gathering information from numerous outside organizations that may be of assistance to them.
- ❖ The Living History Museum will occur at LES on April 29 from 8:15-11:30am. Students in the 5<sup>th</sup> grade will be teaching their peers about the various historical events/topics that



occurred including The Holocaust, Underground Railroad, Pearl Harbor, etc. A schedule has been attached in the board report; all is welcome to attend.

Summer Learning at LES will be a major priority again this summer as we look to offer many learning/enrichment opportunities for our children. There has been much thought put into these learning opportunities as we look to create sustainable programs that help close the summer learning gaps for our students. A chart of the intentional summer learning opportunities is attached.